EUROPEAN ORGANIZATION FOR NUCLEAR RESEARCH



European Laboratory for Particle Physics

DIRECTOR - GENERAL

CH-1211 GENEVA 23 SWITZERLAND

Telephone: GENEVA (022) 767 23 00

Telex: 419000 CER CH

Telegram: CERNLAB-GENEVE

Fax:

(022) 767 75 55

Your reference:

Our reference: DG/CR/mnd/5854

The Honorable Thomas Bevill Chairman of the H.R. Appropriation Committee House of the Representatives Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

USA

Geneva, June 14, 1991

Dear Congressman Bevill,

In view of the important role played at CERN by physicists from the University of Alabama, especially in the framework of the L-3 collaboration under the leadership of Professor Samuel S.C. Ting, I would like to cordially invite you to visit CERN and its research facilities - especially its Large Electron Positron Collider (LEP) - at any date which would suit you in the coming months.

Your visit would also offer an opportunity to discuss together various matters relating to the scientific cooperation between the DoE and CERN, where the long-term planning of high-energy physics investments is concerned. I would be delighted especially to familiarize you with the CERN Project of a Large Hadron Collider (LHC), a research instrument to be installed in the existing LEP tunnel, for which numerous universities and physics institutes of your country are already showing a lively interest.

In the hope of having the pleasure of welcoming you at CERN in not too distant a future, I remain, with best regards,

Yours sincerely,

Carlo Rubbia

Calo Puli;

Prof. S.C.C. Ting

cc:

Prof. D. DiBitonto, Univ. of Alabama